

VMN Volunteer Info Sheet

Annual Re-enrollment in the VMN Program

This Info Sheet is intended for all VMN volunteers in the VMN Program Info Sheet authored by Virginia Master Naturalist State Office

Overview

Beginning with the 2023 calendar year, the VMN Program instituted an annual Re-enrollment policy. All VMN volunteers must individually complete the Re-enrollment process in Better Impact during the annual Re-enrollment Period, December 1 to January 31. Information and instructions for how to Re-enroll will be emailed from the VMN State Office to every VMN volunteer annually at the beginning of the Re-enrollment Period.

The Re-enrollment process should take a volunteer 5-10 minutes to complete. If a volunteer does not have access to Better Impact, they may request a paper form from the VMN State Office by emailing masternaturalist@vt.edu or calling 540-231-0790.

In this document, you will find information on the following items:

- Explanation
- Annual Timeline for Re-enrollment
- Requirements for Re-enrollment

Explanation

Re-enrollment is the practice of asking every VMN volunteer to renew their membership in the program on an annual basis. Annual Re-enrollment is a requirement of all Virginia Cooperative Extension (VCE) master volunteer programs.

Each VMN volunteer will need to complete their Re-enrollment in Better Impact on an annual basis to remain a volunteer in good standing of the VMN Program. The VMN State Office will determine who needs to complete Re-enrollment each year based on when they joined the Program. The VMN State Office will communicate directly to all VMN Volunteers via email whether they need to complete Re-enrollment and how to do it.

What Happens if a VMN Volunteer does not Complete Re-enrollment?

If a VMN Volunteer does not complete their Re-enrollment in Better Impact by the deadline (see "Annual Timeline" section below), then they will be 'archived' in Better Impact. This means the individual is no longer enrolled in the VMN program, may not represent themselves as a VMN volunteer, and is no longer covered by the VCE liability insurance. The VMN State Office will inform any individuals who are archived what that change in status means.

If a VMN Volunteer has been archived for any reason, including not completing Re-enrollment, and they are interested in being reinstated in the VMN Program, they should contact the VMN State Office by email at masternaturalist@vt.edu or by phone at 540-231-0790.

Annual Timeline for Re-enrollment

- December 1 Re-enrollment for the upcoming calendar year opens
- December 1-January 31 The VMN State Office will, on an ongoing basis, confirm Re-enrollment status for volunteers who have completed the process and mark them as Re-enrolled in Better Impact
- January 31 Re-enrollment for the calendar year closes
- February 1 The VMN State Office will do the following: 1) Begin the process of archiving all volunteers who did not complete the Re-enrollment process and notifying them what the change of status means; 2) Reach out to any volunteers whose answers to the Re-enrollment questions require follow up.
- March 1 All Re-enrollment follow-up is complete

Requirements for Re-enrollment

Who needs to Re-enroll?

Any VMN Volunteer who was enrolled in the VMN Program the previous year in any capacity. Re-enrollment does not have anything to do with whether a VMN Volunteer is certified or not or how many hours they have logged in the last year(s).

As far as the VMN State Office is concerned, dues are not required to be enrolled in the VMN Program. However, some chapters may require volunteers to be current on their dues payments to remain an active member of that chapter.

Steps of the Re-enrollment Process

- 1. The VMN State Office sends an email to everyone in VMN to tell them whether they need to Re-enroll.
- 2. VMNs who need to Re-enroll login to BI and complete the Re-enrollment questions before January 31 (instructions will be provided by the VMN State Office).
- 3. During the Re-enrollment Period, a VMN State Office staff member will perform a daily check to see who has completed the Re-enrollment questions and verify their answers. When the verification is complete, the VMN staff member will update the Re-enrollment qualification and badge accordingly for each VMN.

Visit Virginia Master Naturalist: virginiamasternaturalist.org Visit Virginia Cooperative Extension: ext.vt.edu

Virginia Cooperative Extension is a partnership of Virginia Tech, Virginia State University, the U.S. Department of Agriculture, and local governments. Its programs and employment are open to all, regardless of age, color, disability, gender, gender identity, gender expression, national origin, political affiliation, race, religion, sexual orientation, genetic information, military status, or any other basis protected by law.

September 2025